

CHERINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk – Richard Smith, 35 Chavenage Lane, Tetbury, Glos, GL8 8JT
 email: cheringtonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk
 Chairman - Cllr Mike Mitchell

Minutes of the Cherington Parish Council Meeting held at the Village Hall, Cherington on Tuesday 2nd November 2021 at 6.00 pm

Present: Cllrs M Mitchell (Chairman), H Arden, P Workman, K. Macmahon
 Also present: R Smith (Parish Clerk)

			Actions
54/11/21	Public participation:	None	
55/11/21	To RECEIVE apologies for absence	None	
56/11/21	To RECEIVE any Declarations of Interest	None	
57/11/21	To APPROVE and sign the minutes of the last PC meeting	The minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting were approved and signed.	Clerk to ensure they are available via the website in "final" form.
58/11/21	To RECEIVE Clerk's report and any correspondence received	The clerk's report was RECEIVED , and its contents noted. Correspondence previously shared was referred to: a letter about the 20mph campaign and an email about "The Villager." At this point the council voted to have the chairman provide materials to the Villager at intervals. Proposed: P. Workman and Seconded H. Arden. Unanimous.	The Chairman to ensure that the Villager receive suitable information about CPC activity. *Complete The article provided covered several local topics as well as CPC activities. It was well received.
59/11/21	To REVIEW planning items and applications	NO new planning materials were received or discussed, One Tetbury Upton planning item was discussed – Colley Cottage.	Clerk to continue to monitor and distribute portal materials.
60/11/21	To AGREE Financial matters (report on current figures.)	Councillors AGREED the financial position based on the report. A cheque was signed in favour of payroll services by Cllr P. Workman and the CPC clerk.	Clerk to continue to provide finance v's budget position. Clerk to post cheque. *Complete
61/11/21	To DISCUSS particular Village issues:	i) Councillors DISCUSSED the Show Committee, and a motion was voiced, that "CPC accept a proposal to consult with the Show Committee on their grant provisions, overseeing them when called upon to so do." This activity to act as an executive body to the Show Committee, without financial responsibility, was Proposed by Cllr Mitchell and Seconded by Cllr Arden. Accepted unanimously.	Councillors to communicate the acceptance of this arrangement at the next SC meeting. *Complete

		<p>ii) Councillors DISCUSSED signpost issues and AGREED the clerk continue to liaise w. Highways.</p> <p>iii) Councillors DISCUSSED the Village Hall, grant provisions and what VH requirements may be.</p> <p>iv) Councillors AGREED to continue to try to establish a price for phone box repair and discussed also the possibility that it might be used to re-house the defibrillator.</p> <p>v) Please see the information at item 58.</p> <p>The Village Book was discussed, and it was confirmed resource should be found to assist in reprinting as necessary.</p> <p>Christmas arrangements were discussed as an addendum item – and the Chairman encouraged to acquire a tree for the green.</p>	<p>Clerk to continue to contact Highways. *Ongoing</p> <p>CPC to continue to communicate with the Village Hall Committee.</p> <p>Clerk to continue to find and provide information about potential phone box work.</p> <p>Clerk to liaise with Cllr Workman about payment for reprinting.</p> <p>Clerk to monitor payment for Christmas items: discussed and deferred until the January meeting.</p>
62/11/21	Councillor's submissions for the January meeting	NONE , beyond payment for Christmas items, were voiced at the meeting.	Clerk to propose further arrangements for the January meeting
63/11/21	Date of next meeting	4th of January at TOAD HALL.	
		There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.16 pm	

Chairman's Signature:

Clerk's Signature: